
Page 8 

 Kaa Cub Scout Pack 

Annual Report 2021 - 2022 

 

The KAA Cub pack have enjoyed an exciting and varied 2021-22 so far which included much 
badge work and many games, plus preparations for family camp and several activities away 
from the hall.  
 
Making the most of the light nights, we have worked on the 
Cyclist badge. The Cubs demonstrated their bike maintenance 
skills before an enjoyable cycle around Dunecht Estate. We 
also enjoyed a trip to the RGU Climbing Wall and Loch of 
Skene for a day of sailing. The cubs made the most of the 
opportunity to try activities which many had not experienced 
before. 
 
As ever we have still made time for more traditional badge 
work and Scouting activities. We worked on the First Aid 
badge in preparation for going sailing. The cubs demonstrated 
CPR, the recovery positions and treating cuts and burns. We 
have discussed fire safety and learned how to build and cook 
over the fire.  

 
Of course, a BBQ and s’mores followed!  And during 
all our activities we have encouraged teamwork, 
cooperation, and respect.  
We have been lucky to have the addition of Adam, 
a young leader, and Lynn, a Section Assistant who 
have brought fresh ideas and perspective to our 
sessions.  As new Cubs join and older Cubs move 
on to Scouts we will continue look for new and 
interesting opportunities and activities for our Cubs.  

 

 

Andrew, Michael, Ben and Daniel  


